

June 15, 2020

Topic: Personnel Changes

Resignations:

Cole Davidson

OHS Math Teacher, Department Chair, Football Coach

Dyan Mowry

Sophomore Class Dean, Student Council Advisor

Anna VanDyck

DLR Yearbook Advisor

Leave of Absence:

Employments:

Carmen Cripe

District Office Administrative Assistant

Allison Albrecht

Assistant HS Volleyball Coach

Jarrett Reynolds

OHS Math Teacher

Nathaniel Record

OHS Art Teacher

Retirements:

Renewals:

Adam Larsen

Renew as Assistant Superintendent

From:

Deininger, Heidi

Sent:

Monday, June 8, 2020 9:40 AM

To:

Calhoun, Sheila; Mahoney, Tom

Subject:

Fwd: Resignation Letter

Please see the resignation letter below. Please post the position ASAP. Thank you!! Get <u>Outlook for iOS</u>

From: Davidson, Cole <cdavidson@ocusd.net>
Sent: Saturday, June 6, 2020 1:42:10 PM
To: Deininger, Heidi <hdeininger@ocusd.net>

Subject: Resignation Letter

Dear Oregon School Board,

I am writing to resign my position as Oregon High School math teacher, department chair, and football coach. It has been a true pleasure to teach and coach in this district for the past twelve years. However, it is time for my family and I to take on a new adventure. It was not a decision that we made easily. This district has allowed me to grow immensely as an educator and a leader. It has allowed me opportunities to take risks and be creative, and I truly appreciate how willing this district has been to accept and learn from failures while celebrating successes. This has been a wonderful community in which I enjoyed starting my family, and we have truly loved the students, faculty, community members in the Oregon School District. I look forward to staying in touch with this community and hearing all about the great things that are in Oregon's future. Thank you all so much for your support and help in becoming the teacher and person I am today.

Sincerely,
Cole J. Davidson

May 18, 2020

Heidi,

This letter is to inform you that at the end of the 2019-2020 school year I will be resigning from the position of Student Council Advisor. I have enjoyed the past two years, and am more than willing to be available to next year's advisor to any questions they may have.

Currently there are materials for Student Council in the OHS Library, they are fine to stay here until the next the beginning of the next school year.

I so appreciate all of your help and support you gave me with this position.

Sincerely,

Dyan Mowry

May 18, 2020

Heidi,

This letter is to inform you that at the end of the 2019-2020 school year I will be resigning from the position of Sophomore Class Dean. I have enjoyed this position, and am more than willing to be available to next year's advisor to any questions they may have.

I so appreciate all of your help and support you gave me with this position.

Sincerely,

Dyan Mowry

From:

Crandall, Kip

Sent:

Tuesday, June 9, 2020 4:03 PM

To: Cc: Calhoun, Sheila Mahoney, Tom

Subject:

FW: DLR Yearbook

Hello,

Please see below Anna's resignation below from yearbook.

Thanks...



Kip A. Crandall | David L. Rahn JH Principal

Community Unit School District #220 - Oregon, IL

Phone: 815-732-5300 x 3108 | Fax: 815-734-7129 | E-mail kcrandall@ocusd.net

Mission: Educate students to be lifelong learners who are productive, responsible citizens.

From: Van Dyck, Anna

Sent: Tuesday, June 9, 2020 7:08 AM **To:** Crandall, Kip kcrandall@ocusd.net

Subject: DLR Yearbook

Good morning,

I have decided I do not want to renew my contract in July for the DLR Yearbook. As much as I enjoy the design side of it, it's been a challenge getting students to participate and the financial side is not fun.

On a positive note, our new 7th grade English teacher Kristen expressed a definite interest.

Thanks so much for giving me the opportunity to do the yearbook.

Anna

Get Outlook for iOS

OREGON HIGH SCHOOL ACTIVITIES OFFICE

Mike Lawton, Activities Director Tracy Harvey, Secretary

Blackhawk Center 1101 Jefferson Street Oregon. IL 61061 Ph: 815-732-3330 Fax: 815-732-7709

June 8, 2020

To: Mr. Thomas Mahoney

From: Mike Lawton

Re: Extracurricular Hire Recommendation

Position: Assistant HS volleyball

Name: Allison Albrecht

Notables: Allison is a former standout athlete from OHS who has previously

coached in the district as both a paid coach (JH track, Asst. HS girls basketball) and as a volunteer (HS volleyball). Allison is

certified for IHSA purposes.

She has a degree in Physical Education from Northern Illinois

University.

Stipend: Asst. HS volleyball, Year 4

From:

Deininger, Heidi

Sent:

Monday, June 8, 2020 11:44 AM

To: Cc: Calhoun, Sheila

Subject:

Mahoney, Tom Recommendation for hire

Hello;

I would like to recommend Jarrett Reynolds for hire at Oregon High School. He will be teaching Math, replacing Cole Davidson. I would like to get his hiring approved at the June 15th board meeting, if possible. Thanks!

Dr. Heidi Deininger, Principal, Oregon High School, Oregon, IL (815)732-5300 (OHS office) (815)222-7974(cell)

GO HAWKS!!

From:

Deininger, Heidi

Sent:

Monday, June 1, 2020 12:24 PM Mahoney, Tom; Calhoun, Sheila

To: Subject:

Recommendation for Hire

Hello;

I would like to recommend Nathaniel Record to fill our open art position at Oregon High School. Mr. Record comes to us from the Ft. Worth (Texas) school district, where he has taught for the past three years at a visual and performing arts middle school. His references were highly complimentary of his teaching. He has his masters degree in art from the San Francisco Art Academy.

He needs a letter of hire, as he and his fiance' are relocating to our area and in the process of buying a house in Dixon. Is there something we can provide to him?

Please let me know if you have any questions or need anymore information.

Dr. Heidi Deininger, Principal, Oregon High School, Oregon, IL (815)732-5300 (OHS office) (815)222-7974(cell)

GO HAWKS!!